
ASCSI STUDENT SENATE Fall 2010  

December 6, 2010
Presiding Chair: President Sheree Haggan
Conducting Chair: Vice President Jim Butler

 Call To Order: 3:17 PM
 Attendance: Senator Choate Absent & Excused, Senator Aidar 

Absent & Excused, Senator Coakley Absent & Excused. 
 Agenda Approval: Passed
 Minutes Approval: Passed

Committee Reports

 Advertising:
o We printed and hung up the Toilet Paper, we got the 

calendar done and decorated the Senate Christmas tree for
the Lane of Trees.

 Ambassadors:
o We're doing evaluations this week. We talked about GIT 

(Girls in Technology) that's going to be in March.
 Athletic Connection:

o There are three basketball games this week. 

 Campus Recreation:
o Last week was the date night, we had about 20 people for 

the games, including Rec-Center staff and Triathlon Club 
members. That was disappointing, but it was a lot of fun. 
For the movie we had 68 people attend. 

o Saturday was the Rec-Center staff Christmas party and 
Employee Recognition at 2:00 PM. 

o Winter hours are changing for break; it will be closed from 
December 31, through January 2nd. I will post the new hours
on the senate bulletin board so if you are interested you 
can see them. 

o The Outdoor Program has set up an outdoor sports day in 
Magic Mountain in place of the snow tubing day last 
Saturday, and for the ski day on the 11th. Lift tickets will be 
ten dollars, and the bus ride will be eight dollars. Snow 
tubing, skiing, cross country skiing, and snowshoeing will 
be available and the rentals are very reasonable. 
Registration is available in the Rec-Center at the front desk.

o December 10th is the outdoor adventure movie Deeper.  We
will be giving out cliff bars and two for one lift tickets. 
Friday afternoon I will be having a table in the SUB giving 
out tickets and cliff bars to promote the movie that night. 
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o World AIDS Day went well. We had a lot of participation 

with students coming to the event. Thank you Senators 
who came to help, it was so nice to have your helping 
hands! 

o Our next community service will be helping with 
distributing toys for Toys for Tots project. It will most likely 
be held on December 17th. We are still discussing on the 
date and time.

 Diversity Council:
o We had our regular meeting on Friday at 2:00 PM and had 

our executive meeting 3:00-5:00 PM. These meetings were 
very efficient. We covered a few things such as: 

 We decorated our tree for the lane of trees;
 We designated our members to find a family to adopt

for Christmas;
 We chose a new co-chair, Armando Sosa;
 We went through the evaluation process for the 

scholarships of the DC members;
 We have an up-coming DC party next Friday; you all 

are welcome to join! 
 Eagle Hall:

o I had a meeting with Eagle Hall Council on Tuesday. We 
discussed who will be helping at what times to hand out 
treats at the dorms during finals week.  We will also be 
having a movie night in the dorms on Friday the 10th.

 Interclub: 
o Last week we had the majority of the clubs that signed up 

for Lane of Trees pick up their tree and set it up. So far we 
have had a great turn-out and all the trees look amazing. 
We will be having our next meeting on December 7th.

 Off Campus Centers:
o This week we decided to take donuts, juice, and coffee to 

the Hailey center. 
 Program Board:

o Weekly Events:  Bowling Night (12/7); Feel Good Friday 
(12/10).  Breakfast with Santa:  Dec. 11th.  If you would like
to help with this event, meet in the SUB at 8:00 AM on Sat. 
(12/11).  Finals week:  All week Program Board will be 
serving Jamba Juice from 12:00 PM-1:00 PM in the SUB; 
from 1:00 PM-2:00 PM they will have snacks.  Dec. 12 
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in the SUB after 12:00 AM.     

 Public Relations:
o On Friday, the discussion at the radio station included a 

discussion on Magic Mud, which took place in the Taylor 
Building over the weekend. Also, the Woodworking 
program had an auction over the weekend where they sold 
the projects they made throughout the semester to make 
money for next semester’s program.

o This week we will talk about Breakfast with Santa, which 
will be on Saturday, December 11th from 9:00- 11:00 AM. 
This breakfast will feature Santa, and delicious food, and is 
a big hit every year. Make sure to tell everyone with kids, 
since it is a wonderful activity for the whole family.

 Sustainability:
o This past week we decided how much money to spend to 

buy Christmas presents for our family, and we decorated 
our tree. We worked on a new question for our survey that 
we want to send out to the students.

 Treasurer’s Report:
o I will be updating the budget every two weeks, so we can 

see what is happening. 

New Business

 Leadership Training:
o Make sure to take time for yourself. It is okay to venture 

away from your friends and family in order to get through 
the stresses of life. All of you need to take time for 
yourselves and think of your goals and dreams. Seclusion 
can be healthy. 

 Emergency Meeting:
o We have a lot of candidates interviewing to be a part of 

Senate. We will be having an emergency meeting on 
Wednesday at 3:15 to swear in the new candidates. 

Executive Reports

 Vice President’s Report: 
o I am so impressed with all of you. We have done so well 

this year with every project that we have taken on. We 
need to remember how lucky we are to have the positions 
that we hold on Senate. 
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at 6:00 PM. 

o Please keep the Clubs and Organizations room clean, and 
be sure to tell all of your clubs and councils to do that as 
well. 

 President’s Report:
o Thank you to Senator A. Ramirez and Senator Kadric for 

working on the tree for the Lane of Trees. 
o Thank you to Senator Choate for putting on an excellent 

social event.
o Thank you to all of you who helped to interview the 

candidates.
o I’m really impressed with all of you as people and as 

Senators. It was so good to talk with you guys at the social 
and to watch all of you bond. 

o We will send you an email for the Senate Christmas Party. 
 Advisor’s Report: 

o Thank you for recognizing my mom on her birthday. 
o Thank you for dressing so professionally every Monday. You

all always look wonderful. 
o All scholarships should have come in by now, and if you 

have any questions please come talk to me. 
o I would like to give Cindy Flowers a gift card for her hard 

work on the Christmas tree that is downstairs in the 
Student Union Building. 

o Finish hard this next couple of weeks, and let us know if 
you need any help with your academics. 

o I will be leaving town this Saturday through late 
Wednesday. I will be going to Jordan’s senior recital in New 
York City. 

o Thank you to Senator Anderberg for doing such a good job 
with her committee reports. 

o Thank you to Senator Hernandez and Senator Tapia for 
doing such an exceptional job with Interclub. 

o Thank you to Senator A. Ramirez and Senator Kadric for 
working so hard on their Advertising Council. You have 
improved so much.

o Be sure to show up to the Christmas Party.

Adjourned on motion by Senator Gonzalez at 4:07 PM


